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Keying Guide:  
R01C Employment History Transaction 

 
 
 
Per Personnel Letter 21-009 a R01 Transaction was posted via a mass update effective May 1, 2021. Departments 
are only able to key the R01C as part of an out-of-sequence transaction. The retirement account code should NOT 
be changed. If the account code needs to be changed please contact Personnel and Payroll Services Division 
(PPSD), Statewide Customer Contact Center at (916) 372-7200. For instructions on how to key the R01C refer to 
Personnel Action Manual (PAM) Section 10.22.   
 
Reminder: Corrections must be keyed on the Retirement System Transaction (RST) line not the Payroll Action 
Request (PAR) line. 

 

Sample: Incorrect way to key - Do not key the Correct on the PAR line 
 

 

Sample: Correct way to key– Key on the RST line 
 

https://www.sco.ca.gov/Files-PPSD-Letters/Pers/2021_e21-009.pdf
https://www.sco.ca.gov/contact_ppsd.html
https://sco.ca.gov/ppsd_pam.html
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